R 16 Proposed grant to the Republic of Rwanda for the Kirehe Community-based Watershed Management Project
Intro: It is proposed that the project will promote sustainable and profitable small scale agriculture for the Kirehe Community and aims to develop local institutions by empowering farmers and will fall under the Sector Wide Approach SWAp. 
Financing: A grant equivalent to approximately US$20.45 million which will be managed by the project coordination unit is proposed. An amount of US$ 250 000 will be taken out of the grant for preparation of project implementation. On governance aspects - IFAD procurement guidelines will be used aswell as conducting performance based contracting and strengthening financial management and accountability at central and district levels. (para 2-9) 
The target group consists of families with less than a hectare of land and those that are landless and will consist of 48 000 households. Women headed families will also be considered. The project was designed by the country programme coordination unit and draws synergies rural sector projects run by the World Bank. It will work with WFP, one of the co-financiers and FAO in implementation. (para 10; 17)
Benefits and economic and financial viability: The main benefits include improved local development solutions and overall support to rural agriculture and production. An internal rate of return of 16.8 percent is expected. The project will set up community innovation centres and local management structures for district and sectoral planning, watershed planning and shared agricultural water use. (para 26 - 28)

The Main Risks: the decentralization process may not move steadily, government delays, expected outcomes on the intensive production system of hillside production may not be realized and adequately qualified private partners may not be available. In Mitigation, IFAD will seek government assurance regarding commitment towards the project, forming associations and seeking private sector partners. (para 31)
